
Friday 21st January 2025

Ysgol Cynfran – Newsletter

Important Dates

Tuesday 4th March
YEAR 3 swimming 

Tuesday 4th March
Menu change – see notice 
board

Thursday 6th March
World Book Day -
(children can come 
dressed as a character 
from their favourite book)

Thursday 13th March
Dosbarth Betws trip to 
Colwyn Bay Fire Station 
(in school time)

Thursday 20th March
French Language Day
(own clothes – red/blue & 
white)

Friday 28th March
Wear A Hat Day (Brain 
Tumour Research – follow 
link to donate)

Easter Holidays
School closes Friday 11th

April
School opens Monday 28th

April

Dolwen Road, 
Llysfaen, LL29 8SS
01492 517326 
www.ysgolcynfran.co.uk
pennaeth@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk

News from the Head Teacher

Diolch yn Fawr

I’d like to begin this week by saying a big thank you for all your kind messages 
and support this week. It really means a lot. I know the last little while has been 
uncertain for everyone, but I’m hopeful that we can now look forward together.  
Ysgol Cynfran has been a huge part of my life for over 19 years, and I care deeply 
about the school community and —most importantly—the children. I’ll do my 
very best to make sure the school continues to be a place where every child can 
thrive. I’m really looking forward to working with you all and making sure our 
children have the best possible experiences.

St David’s Day

The St David’s Day celebration at the LCRA will be held on Saturday 1st March. 

The children have painted plant pots and planted daffodils to sell. Unfortunately, 

we didn’t have many responses for the parade, but I will be there at the event 

with the PTFA from about 11am with the children’s daffodil pots. I hope to see 

you there. 

Can you donate a bottle?

The PTFA would still like to hold a bottle tombola on the day. If anyone wants to 

donate any bottles, it can be anything from toiletries to drinks and sauces. Please 

message Dawn Brough on Facebook via the PTFA page, or directly via messenger, 

and she will collect the donations from you. 

Half Term

We have had a great first half of the term. Despite the rocky start with the school 

closures, we have managed to pack so much in! The photos in the newsletters 

have been amazing. If ever you miss an issue, you can find a copy on our school 

website. The children work hard to update class pages as regularly as possible 

too. 

We will return to school bright and early on Tuesday 4th March.

Have a wonderful half term together, 

Beth Hughes, Head Teacher

Class News
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin: have enjoyed making fruit kebabs this week as part of our Healthy Me, 
Happy Me topic!
Dosbarth Dulas: have enjoyed making fruit kebabs this week as part of our Healthy Me, Happy Me 
topic! We have also been learning how to count in 2's and 5's.
Dosbarth Betws: had a busy last week of term. I think all of Betws are looking forward to a little 
break. Have a happy holiday and enjoy the week.
Dosbarth Dolwen: did an amazing job in their Welsh assembly this week and have earned a hot 
chocolate from Mrs Hughes on Friday afternoon. Da iawn bawb! We will be uploading the pictures 
and videos on SeeSaw. Half the class also enjoyed there first trip to Bryn Elian this week, where they 
participated in team building exercises in the sports hall. It will be the turn of the children that did 
their P.E. Session in Ysgol Cynfran next time.
Dosbarth Marian: have been busy this week learning about healthy eating, budgeting and 
developing their digital skills to create a poster for their cinema afternoon.
Dosbarth Elian:  watched another episode of Macbeth and sequenced the story so far. We completed 
role on the wall activities about Macbeth and Lady Macbeth. We continued working through the 
Hidden Chimp activities and learning about how our brain controls different things that we do.
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Notice Board

Birthday Celebrations
Skylar (Dulas)
Jac (Marian)
Megan (Elian)
Luca (Dulas)

Seren Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Betsy
Dosbarth Dulas:  Monroe
Dosbarth Betws:  Arlo M
Dosbarth Dolwen:  CJ
Dosbarth Marian:  Daisy
Dosbarth Elian:  David

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Lucas
Dosbarth Dulas:  Theon
Dosbarth Betws:  Callum 
Dosbarth Dolwen:  Catrin
Dosbarth Marian:  Louie
Dosbarth Elian:  Maddison

Remember
We are a cash less 

school – payment for 
breakfast club, trips 
etc. can be paid via 

parentpay

Safeguarding
Our Designated Safeguarding 
Officers are Mrs Beth Hughes, 
Mrs Cora Williams & Mr 
Emberton.  If you need to talk to 
us about any concerns, please 
contact us at School.

FOR SALE 
School Book 

Bags
£4.00 each 

(parentpay)

REMINDER
Please ring school as early as 

possible if your child is going to 
be absent (leave a message) or 

email
swyddfa@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk

https://akawzwdl.dono
rsupport.co/page/donat
e-now

Wear A Hat Day 28th

March 2025 – Brain 
Tumour Research

mailto:swyddfa@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk
https://akawzwdl.donorsupport.co/page/donate-now


Dosbarth Dulas’ week in pictures …



Dosbarth Betws & Dosbarth Dolwen’s week in pictures …



Dosbarth Marian’s week in pictures …



Disco February 2025



Our week in pictures …

Reading French 
letters


